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Mr. James Bradshaw, Deputy Chief
Audio Division
Media Bureau
Federal Communications Commission

12th Street, SW
Washington, DC 20554
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April 2, 2015

Re: Permit #BNPL-20131113BM0

Dear Mr. Bradshaw:

I am writing to inform you of several important items relative to our permit.

Firstly, the Head of School at Sanford School, Mr. Mark Anderson, has informed me that they intend to withdraw
their application or turn in their permit. When we spoke earlier this week, he promised to notify you of this

decision in writing.

This will mean that we will not have to share radio time with them. Accordingly, I am requesting that their time
be reallocated to us so that we will be able to broadcast 24 hours daily.

Secondly, the permit issued to us states that our license is "non-renewable". I am respectively requesting that
the "non-renewable" clause be deleted.

It would be important to approve both requests because of the potential impact on program planning and
leasing a venue for a studio. The owners, managers of the prospective sites for the studio want to know whether
the term of our tenancy will be twenty years or eight. We will be in a better negotiating position, if our license is
renewable making it possible for us to enter into a long term lease.

Thank you for considering these requests.

Sincerely yours,

Harmon R. Carey,
Executive Director

CC: Mr. Mark Anderson
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